THE FACULTY VOICE

Newsletter for Hunter College

Vol. III, Number 1, New Series, Sept. 12, 1990

Reception Tuesday, Sept. 18

President Paul LeClerc and The Women's Studies Program invite all faculty to attend a reception in honor of Hunter's two Rockefeller Resident Fellows in the Humanities: Dr. Sylvia Marcos and Dr. Vivien Ng. The reception will take place from 5-7pm in the President's Conference room, 17th floor, Hunter East.

General Faculty Meeting Wed.Sept. 19,Room 709 West

The first meeting of the General Faculty will take place on Wed. Sept. 19 from 1:15 to 3 pm in room 709 West. President Paul LeClerc and Provost Laura Strumingher will report on college affairs. The FDA Executive Committee will present a slate of faculty nominees for the FDA Budget Committee, a slate which may be supplemented by nominations from the floor, after which elections to that presidential advisory committee will take place.

Professor Stephen Johnston will present a report on the consequences of the withdrawal of subsidies for the Faculty Dining facilities. Professor Paul Kurzman will report on activities of the Employees Assistance Program. There will be opportunities for discussion and questions, as usual.

PSC-CUNY Research Awards Program

Associate Provost Shirley Hune announced that the University Committee on Research (UCR) has published the guidelines for the annual PSC-CUNY Research Award Competition. Guidelines are available in Room 1427 from Mrs. Priscilla Price, Assistant Director in the Office of Research Administration. (772-4020). The proposal must involve original research or creative activities. Professors and Associate Professors are not eligible if they have received funding in each of the last two years; junior faculty (Lecturers, Instructors, Assistant Professors) are not subject to that restriction. Deadline: Proposals must be in the Office of Research Administration Monday, Oct. 15, 1990.

The Bertha and Karl Leubsdorf

Art Gallery presents an exhibition of the works of Ray Parker, organized by William C. Agee from September 11 through October 27. The gallery is open Monday-Saturday, noon to 5 pm.

MEMORIAL Wendell Stacy Johnson

In June, shortly after retiring from Hunter College Wendell Johnson died. His friends have written of him, "Throughout his career Wendell epitomized the scholar-teacher who was able to convey the humanizing power of English literature with wisdom and humor. Many of us were directly influenced by him in our academic careers, and we remember fondly his warm and crucial support in times of crisis. To commemorate all that Wendell stood for, we plan to create an award in his name to be given to a Hunter College English major with a special interest in nineteenth and twentieth-century literature." A memorial for Wendell Stacy Johnson will be held on Tuesday, Sept. 25 from 5:10 to 6 pm in room 714 West. All colleagues, students, and friends are warmly invited.

In Memoriam

Grace M. Carhart, an Assistant Professor of Geology at Hunter College for fifty years, died in June at the Cortlandt Nursing Home in Peekskill, N.YU. She was 90 years old. A graduate of Brnard College and Columbia University, Professor Carhart joined Hunter in 1921 and taught couses in mineralogy and petrology until she retired in 1970.

Information for Military Reservists

The Employees Assistance Program has prepared a sheet of information: "Entitlement Provisions for Activated Reservists" that has been issued from Vice President Barry Kaufman's office. It provides information concerning: Job Security, Insurance and Benefits, Child Care/Family Assistance, and Loans that might be helpful for any faculty or staff member activated for duty in the military reserves. Call x4460 to obtain this entitlement sheet for reservists.

Nota Bene Invites Contributions

Nota Bene, the Faculty and Staff Newsletter would like to receive information about conferences and lectures, books published, honors received whether academic or social. Items need to be received by the first of each month. Send items to Ms. Maria Terrone, Director of Public Information and Community Relations, Room E1212. Tel. 772-4068

Academic Computing Services Fall Seminars

The Academic Computing Service has planned eleven two hour seminars on Micro-computing for faculty members and graduate students for Fall 1990. Advanced registration is required because space is limited. Register at least one week before the seminar. Thursday, Oct. 4 at 2 pm Dr. Marc Eichen, the new Director of ACS, will present "Intro to the PC and DOS" (Disk Operating System) in room 1000 C. Wednesday Oct. 10 at 10am Deborah Moreland will present "Introduction to Macintosh" in room C 105. Wednesday Oct.17 at 10 am Andrew Blaner will present "Mac Desktop Presentations Using Aldus Persuasion" in room C 105. On Friday Oct. 26 at 10 am Ping Chan will present "Writing Papers with Microsoft Word 4.0 for the Mac" in room C 105.

Microcomputer User Groups

Two presentations are planned for October in 217 West. On Wednesday, October 3 from 1-3 pm "Adobe Illustrator" will be shown. Friday, Oct. 19 will be "Fun Day--A Look at IBM PS/2" from 1-3:30 pm. Other user group meetings are being planned for November and December.

Early Date for State Checks

All employees may pick up their paychecks on Wednesday, Sept. 19 after 3 pm. In observance of Rosh Hashanah, college classes will not be held on Thursday and Friday, Sept. 20 and 21.

Fifth Annual Clinical Specialist Symposium Hunter Bellevue School of Nursing will present its Fifth Annual Clinical Specialist Symposium, " Self-Regulation: Avenues Toward Excellence." Wednesday, Oct.24, 1990 --8:45 am -1:00 pm. at the Hunter Bellevue School of Nursing, 425 East 25th Street, N.Y. At 9 am Dean Evelynn C. Giolella will welcome registrants, after which Dr. Elizabeth Barrett, Director of the Graduate Program in Nursing will present greetings. Dr. Cynthia Sculco will speak on "The Role of the Specialist in Quality Assurance." Clinical Nurse Specialist, Joanne Baggerly will present "Concepts of Self-Regulation" at 9:15 am. At 10:15 am Karol Murov, Director of Risk Management at St. Vincent's Hospital will speak on "Relevance of Risk Management Issues for Advanced Nursing Practice." At 11 am Jacqueline Kostic, Director of Nursing, Inpatient -Ambulatory Service, The Hospital for

Special Surgury, will present "A Working Model for Quality Assurance: Collaboration between Nursing Specialist and Administrators." At 11:30 am Dr. Elaine L. Cohen, Health Care Consultant will speak on "The Effects of Nursing Case Management Model on Patient Length of Stay." At 12 noon small group discussions by faculty will be led by Ms. Cynthia Caroselli, Dr. Margaret Lunney, and Dr. Susan Neville. Dr. Cynthia Sculco will present "Closing Remarks: Summary and Evaluation" at 12:45 pm.

REGISTRATION FOR EMPLOYEES ASSISTANCE PROGRAM:
WEIGHT WATCHERS AT WORK: SEPT. 1 9

On Wed. Sept. 19 from 12-1pm registration for the Weight Watchers at Work Program will take place in Room 1305 West. The weekly meetings are planned for Wednesdays at noon:12 -1 pm for ten weeks, beginning Sept. 26, costing \$106. For information call Pat McDonald at 772-4051.

Guidelines: Retirement Incentive

Ms. Kathie Stanton of the Fringe Benefits Office has issued important "Guidelines" for those faculty or staff applying for the Retirement Incentive. Wed. Oct. 10 CUNY Pension Director Kenneth Deedy will discuss the retirement incentive program. Members of ERS and BERS meet at 12:00; members of TRS at 1:30; members of TIAA at 3:00. Location: 68th St. Room to be announced. Pick up "Guidelines" at Room 1503 E.

Teaching Workshop Demonstration

On Friday Sept. 7, as part of the Orientation Program sponsored by the FDA **Professor Joan Tronto** and six students presented a workshop on problems and techniques of leading class discussions. Professor Tronto led off with some perceptive comments after which the students presented shrewd and helpful insights. A general discussion followed. All thanks are due to the students and to Professor Tronto for giving so generously of their time. The Executive Committee of the Faculty Delegate Assembly wishes to thank all those who participated in the Orientation Program for making it such an interesting event.

THE FACULTY VOICE is sponsored by the Office of the General Faculty and the Faculty Delegate Assembly. Executive Committee Members: Nancy Dean, Pres.; Frank Kirkland, Vice-Pres.; Milagros Garcia, Treas.; Marnia Lazreg, Secretary; Joan Tronto, Day Session Representative; Jean Jacques Strayer (elect) Evening Session Representative; Cecile Insdorf, Part-Time Faculty Representative. This newsletter was prepared on QUARK Xpress in the Faculty Laboratory of the Academic Computing Services with the help of Andrew Blaner, Microcomputer Specialist.